

December 16, 2019

Governor Tom Wolf 225 Main Capitol Building Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf,

For more than 20 years, behavioral health funding has faced a pattern of chronic underfunding. In the state's fiscal budget year 2012/13, mental health funding was cut by ten percent. There had not been an increase in this budget line item since 2009.

The ten percent funding cut led to some counties reallocating mental health funding to other health and human service programs and hindered the delivery of quality community based mental health services. Moreover, the ten percent funding cut and reallocation of county mental health funds destabilized people's chances of recovery. Providers of these services can't provide for the mental health needs of Pennsylvanians with 2009 dollars.

The results of the 2012/13 mental health budget cuts led to:

- A reduction or elimination of mental health employment, education and/or training programs;
- Reductions to community housing and residential programs;
- A reduction in funding for psychiatric rehabilitation services;
- Funding cuts or an elimination of drop-in centers, clubhouses, and warm lines;
 and
- An exacerbation of the health and human service workforce crisis at all levels.
 Providers continue to have issues recruiting/retaining health and human service professionals and critically needed front-line staff.

The ten percent mental health funding cuts continue to plague the Commonwealth's mental health system and undercuts your goal to serve Pennsylvania's vulnerable populations. Through your leadership, your Administration and the General Assembly have identified and positioned the Commonwealth as:

- An Employment First state;
- A "non-institution state" increasing community housing as opposed to homelessness or more restrictive and expensive care.

In the upcoming 2020/21 fiscal year, we believe there will be strong support to increase mental health funding, if you propose it. There is strong and growing support among county commissioners to make this issue a CCAP priority. Additionally, mental health providers are at the breaking point and so they are already speaking with their county commissioners and legislators regarding this critical need.

Pennsylvania cannot afford to wait for a tragedy or crisis to occur. The Commonwealth must sufficiently fund mental health services for its citizens. Mental health providers are simply unable to provide the mental health services Pennsylvanians need in 2019 with 2009 dollars. Our children, families, and communities deserve quality mental health services so they can maintain their mental health and work towards wellness, in every way.

We respectfully urge you to increase mental health funding to restore the ten percent cut with a 5% increase in your proposed 2020/21 budget and a commitment of another 5% increase in mental health funding in your proposed 2021/22 budget.

Sincerely,

The Mental Health Caucus

Rep. Michael Schlossberg, Co-Chair 132nd Legislative District

Rep. Gene DiGirolamo, Co-Chair 18th Legislative District

Bulleck

18" Legislative District

Rep. Donna Bullock 195th Legislative District

Rep. Scott Conklin 77th Legislative District

Rep. Tony DeLuca, Co-Chair 32nd Legislative District

thomas P. Mut

Joney De Lace

Rep. Thomas P. Murt, Co-Chair

152nd Legislative District

Caroly Comitta

Rep. Carolyn Comitta 156th Legislative District

Rep. Mary Jo Daley 148th Legislative District

Thay To Saley

Tim m. Darie

Rep. Tina M. Davis 141st Legislative District

Rep. Dan B. Frankel 23rd Legislative District

Caral Lill-Evans
Rep. Carol Hill-Evans
95th Legislative District

mistine (. Howard

Rep. Kristine C. Howard 167th Legislative District

Dramen Markosel

Rep. Brandon Markosek 25th Legislative District

Jeame Me Null

Rep. Jeanne McNeill 133rd Legislative District

Junifor O'Mara

Rep. Jennifer O'Mara 165th Legislative District

Dany Q. Gardshaw

Rep. Harry A. Readshaw 36th Legislative District

For Fronk Form

Rep. Frank Farry 142nd Legislative District

Robert L. Freen

Rep. Robert L. Freeman 136th Legislative District

In CHE

Rep. Joe C. Hohenstein 177th Legislative District

Mak Longuer

Rep. Mark Longietti 7th Legislative District

Jana & mole

Rep. Joanna E. McClinton 191st Legislative District

Af Hellin

Rep. Kyle J. Mullins 112th Legislative District

adam Ravenetahl

Rep. Adam Ravenstahl 20th Legislative District

Rep. Ben V. Sanchez 153rd Legislative District

Hogen V. Say

Christing D. Sapray

Rep. Christina D. Sappey 158th Legislative District

Rep. Melissa Shusterman 157th Legislative District

Rep. Brian Sims 182nd Legislative District

Rep. Joseph G. Webster, PhD 150th Legislative District

Ren Peter G Schwe

Rep. Peter G. Schweyer 22nd Legislative District

Rep. Justin J. Simmons 131st Legislative District

Rep. Wendi Thomas 178th Legislative District

Wend of Thomas